NAU Faculty Senate

Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 11, 2004
Opening:

Senate President Larry Mohrweis called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order at 3:07 p.m. in the Student Union/Kaibab room.
Members Present:  Sylvester Allred, T.S. Amer, Yuly Asencion, Roger Bacon, Virginia Blankenship, Kathy Bohan, Joseph Boles, Tom Brunell, Jeff Carrico, Charles Connell, Dan Cothran, Bill Culbertson, Susan Deeds, Mary Dereshiwsky, Joel DiBartolo, Sally Doshier, William Gibson, Angie Golden, Liz Grobsmith, Kelley Hays-Gilpin, Denise Helm, Emily Hill, Gae Johnson, Hari Kowtha, Rich Lei, Barry Lutz, Rich McNeil, Janet McShane, Eric Meeks, Larry Mohrweis,  Michael Ort, Lon Owen, Nita Paden, Mary Reid, Jon Reyner, Nando Schellen, Karen Sealander, Martin Sommerness, Sandra Stone, Laura Umphrey, Tom Waters (phone) and Marsha Yowell.
Members Excused: Thom Alcoze
Members Absent:, Wendy Campione, Marge Conger, Jack Dustman, Marcus Ford, Patricia Frederick, Wilbert Odem, Brian Painter,  Peggy Raines, and Peter Vadasz. 
Others Present:   Art Farmer, Susanna Maxwell, Norm Medoff, Thomas McGregor, Karen Pugliesi
Approval of Minutes and Agenda: Senate President Larry Mohrweis asked for approval of the minutes from the September 13, 2004 meeting. Motion was made and seconded to approve minutes.  Motion Passed. Senate President Larry Mohrweis asked for approval of the agenda with one addition to item 6: To elect a chair for the Liberal Studies Program Review Committee and a Senate representative to the Distance Learning Council.  Motion made and seconded to approve agenda with the change.  Motion Passed.
Opening President Comments:  Senate President Larry Mohrweis welcomed everyone and said he attended the ABOR meeting on October 1st.  Senator Nando Schellen announced that the School of Music will be presenting NAU Opera: Scenes from Otello, La Boheme, Don Pasquale, Carmen, and others on Sunday, October 31st at 3:00pm.  Everyone is welcome and feel free to come in costume.
NAU Service Learning Awards: Art Farmer, Associate Dean of Student Life, presented Service Learning Awards.  The NAU Service Learning Award was instituted and funded by the Office of Student Life during NAU's 1999 Centennial Celebration to honor outstanding service initiatives or programs that extend students' academic preparation through meaningful community service activities.  An honorable mention went to Eileen McQuade and her 78 dental hygiene students who volunteered 468 hours of time to provide dental care to 105 children in the community.  The winner was the Electronic Media 410 class.  Seven students in the class put in 350 hours to make a series of videos for the Flagstaff Justice Court web site that provide various court related information.  A check for $200.00 will also be awarded the department.
Faculty Senate Treasurer’s Report: Senate Treasurer Barry Lutz provided handouts and explained current Senate budget information.
Election of a Member for By-Laws, Liberal Studies Review and Distance Learning Council: Senate President Larry Mohrweis asked for volunteers to fill open slots on the various committees.  Senator Sylvester Allred will be on the Senate By-Laws committee and Senator Lon Owen will serve on the Distance Learning Council.  The Faculty Senate Executive Committee will appoint a member to the Liberal Studies Review Committee.
ABOR System-wide Changes, Faculty Stakeholders Group.  Fran Bernat, chair of the Faculty Stakeholder group thanked the Senate and faculty around the state for helping the group address their needs to ABOR.  She said they have requested ABOR to analyze where everyone is at and took look at equity issues.  She feels they have taken notice and have heard those issues regarding salary and faculty compression.  Salary reports are available on the ABOR website on board items 2 and 5. She thanked President John Haeger for his contribution.  She stated that ABOR provides money for learning centered grants and they are due on October 12th.   The ABOR redesign web site has the proposals posted.  The Task Force has been working hard and by January 1st they hope that ABOR should have an idea of what they are going to do as far as the redesign goes. 
Senate Faculty Salary Plan: Senate President Larry Mohrweis stated that the May 2003 salary that 1.5 years later it was implemented.  The Faculty Right and Responsibilities Council are working on a current plan.  Pat Haeuser provided a handout on the NAU 2006-2010 Draft Strategic Plan and said the salary issues should correspond with what’s in the budget. It would take 27 million to bring NAU faculty up to the 50th percentile of our peers. The Draft Strategic Plan can be viewed at http://www4.nau.edu/pair/.
A faculty member expressed concern that there are pay differences between departments.  The Provost explained that pay differences are often caused by differences in academic disciplines and competitive market forces.

University Program Review Committee: Karen Pugliesi presented a proposal before the Senate that would make program review more effective and a more efficient committee.  A motion was made to put proposal into action with one modification, that 1 alumnus/community member would be appointed to the committee only if needed.  Motion seconded.  Motion passed.
Comments from NAU Student Body President:  ASNAU President Hari Kowtha introduced himself and had a couple of announcements.  A congressional debate will be held on campus on October 19 and there are 450 student seats and 1050 community seats available.  Tickets are free and are available through the Flagstaff Chamber of Commerce.  He also said that there will be a mock election the week before the election and that four polling sites will be open on campus, He encouraged everyone to vote on November 2nd and said that only 25% of NAU students voted in the last election.  Hari is a member of the Student Stakeholder group and would like to see NAU have a more unified front.  He invited Senators to attend the Student Senate meetings held on Thursdays at 5:30pm in the Havasupai Room in the Student Union.  He also said that the ASNAU website is a source that the Faculty Senate could utilize to post announcements or make suggestions.  The email address is asnau-p@dana.ucc.nau.edu. 
Comments from the President: President Haeger assured everyone that the mission of NAU and Distance Learning will not change with the redesign.  He said he sympathizes with the discomforts of the current campus construction and the traffic inconveniences its causing.  Fall enrollment is up which is good news and it is hoped it will continue.  He felt this is major progress and will allow NAU to move ahead and focus on human assets, technology infrastructure and capitol projects.  The budget proposal for FY06 has been submitted and faculty/staff salaries are #1 on the list.  He said he won’t know how it pans out until May or June of next year.  He is also working on internationalizing the campus and that enrollment has increased to 360 students.  NAU is working on building partnerships with Chinese universities and with community colleges and two-plus- two programs.  NAU’s focus is to build revenue and our undergraduate academic programs.
Comments from the Provost:  Provost Grobsmith announced that a new Graduate Research and Education Taskforce committee has been formed that will take a closer look at the research agendas.  Senate Treasurer Barry Lutz will be the chair.  The College of Education doctorate program in Educational Psychology is proposing a change to ABOR from an EdD to PhD.  She also said that the Provost’s office has received an overwhelming response to the first round of travel awards and that there will be 4 turnarounds this year.
Announcements & Future Agenda Items: none
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 5:02 p.m.  The next meeting will be from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Monday, November 8, 2004 in the Student Union/Kaibab room.
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